Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board

Chair's Report

September - October 2018

Acknowledgements: (Tabled at 17 October 2018 Business Meeting)

Meetings – Events

- 1. Transport Lead Portfolio Meeting Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board office.
- 2. Arts Leads Portfolio Meeting Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board office.
- 3. Haumaru Housing Briefing, Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board office.
- 4. Rangatahi Project Briefing Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board office.
- 5. Pasifika Community Fono Health and Hygiene Bylaw Review Fono Mangere Arts Centre.
- 6. Blake Road Reserve Mangere Bikefit Community Event Mangere.
- 7. Health and Hygiene Bylaw Review debrief Governing Body Working Party CBD.
- 8. Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Workshop Local Board Office Mangere.
- 9. Parliament comes to Mangere Community Forum with Rt Hon Trevor Mallard, Hon Aupito S.W.Sio Mangere Arts Centre.
- 10. Otahuhu Food Festival Event Otahuhu.
- 11. Niue and Cook Island Annual Tournament Event Mangere East.
- 12. Book Launch 'Sense of Belonging' Mangere Writers Event Otahuhu.
- 13. Health and Hygiene Debrief with Officers and Community Facilitators Mangere-Otahuhu Local Office.
- 14. Governing Body Planning Committee Meeting CBD.
- 15. Governing Body Planning Committee Workshop CBD.
- 16. Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Workshop, Local Board Office Mangere.
- 17. Mangere Bridge Re-opening Toilet Event Mangere Bridge.
- 18. Otahuhu Project Update, Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Office Mangere.
- 19. Affirming Works Celebration Event, Mangere Arts Centre.
- 20. Young Maori and Pasifika Entrepreneurs Event, Mangere Arts Centre.
- 21. Pacific Fashion Fusion Event, Mangere Bridge.
- 22. Manukau United Senior Prize-giving, Centre Park Mangere.
- 23. Auckland Transport Briefing Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Office.
- 24. Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Workshop Local Board Office.
- 25. Auckland Housing Programme Workshop Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board Office.

Representation Review Results with Governing Body-Local Board Members Political Working Party

Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board presented submission to the PWP post Consultation period confirming submissions in this time of 80% of the submissions received voted 'NO' to the Manukau Split.

At the Local Board submission to the Political Working Party, it was reiterated the Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board were unanimous in providing their original resolution, voting against the idea of the Manukau Ward Split.

The Political Working Party voted unanimously the resolution to the deciding Governing Body Members at the upcoming October meeting was also NO to the Manukau Ward split.

Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board will be attending the Governing Body Meeting in October.

Mangere Bridge Causeway - Complaints

As a result of attending the Resident's and Ratepayers AGM Meeting, the Board has written letters on behalf to the following authority:

- Minister of Transport, Hon Phil Twyford, Parliament Buildings Wellington.
- Minister of Police, Hon Stuart Nash, Parliament Buildings Wellington.
- Chief Executive, Shane Ellison, Auckland Transport.

I await replies and activated action regarding the issues raised; and to report back to the above Community Association Executive and Forum.

Lemauga Lydia Sosene

Chair

Mangere-Otahuhu Local Board

9 October 2018